
 

 

 

 
 
 
Date of Bulletin: 

 
 
 

 
 
 
November 1, 2018 

Notice #:  CCBFTR01595 
Audience:  Carrier, IXC, Wireless, CLEC, Reseller, ISP 
Subject:  FCC Tariff Modifications and Introducing the New Interstate 

Service Guide Webpage 
Date Effective:  11/01/2018 

  

 
Frontier has filed a Transmittal No. 93 with the FCC, effective November 1, 2018.   
 
With this filing, Frontier will: 

• Remove all packet-based business data services; circuit-based data services above 
the DS3 bandwidth level; DS1 and DS3 end user channel terminations, and all other 
tariffed special access services, in any market deemed competitive; DS1 and DS3 end 
user channel terminations and other special access services in a Serving Wire Center 
(SWC) for which the price cap local exchange carrier was granted Phase II pricing 
flexibility prior to June 2017. 

• Add language to clarify that Pricing Flexibility left in the tariff is only applicable to 
switched access. 

• Remove Busy Line Interrupt (BLI) and Busy Line Verification (BLV) services from its 
FCC Tariff No. 11 since they have been discontinued pursuant to 47 C.F.R. § 63.71. 

• Update tariff language dealing with additional labor on each tariff. 
 
With the modification noted in the first bullet above, Frontier has published the new 
Interstate Service Guide page on the Frontier Wholesale Operations site.     
 
The new Interstate Service Guide page provides access to: 

• Frontier Interstate Access Service Agreement 

• Interstate Service Guide and Pricelists (No. 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 8, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14) 

Pending tariff filings are available for view at:  
https://wholesale.frontier.com/wholesale/tariffs.   
 
If you have questions regarding the information provided in this notice, please email 
carrier.notifications@ftr.com.   
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